ANNUAL PARISH MEETING FOR THE PARISHES OF

BRANSFORD AND LEIGH

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 8 May 2018 at 7.00pm at The Fold, Bransford
Present:

19 Parishioners and representatives of local organisations



Parish Councillors: John Sharp, Brian Porter, Stephen Seymour, Roger 


Husband, Richard Nash,
Graham Jones


County Councillor Paul Tuthill 
On behalf of the Parish Council Mr Sharp welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.  ELECTION OF A CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING

It was proposed by Stephen Seymour seconded by Richard Nash and agreed by all that John Sharp should be elected Chairman for the meeting.

2.  APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Peter King, Martin Gloster, Peter Hawkins, Dave Fereday, Sarah Rouse, Anthony Warburton, Stuart Bill, Reverend Ann Potter, Lillian Somervaille, Rob Wilks (Lengthsman), Shirley and Bruce Tasker, Julian Burton
3.  MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD TUESDAY 9 MAY 2017
Having been previously circulated the minutes were proposed by Roger Husband, seconded by Stephen Seymour, approved and signed by the Chairman. 
4.
REPORT OF COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Paul Tuthill gave updates on the new bridge and the southern link road and a report on developments at Worcester Royal Hospital, including the new bridge which will make it easier to transfer patients between the hospital buildings. He drew attention to his £10,000 discretionary fund and asked for any requests in the parish. 
Mr Tooby drew attention to the large areas of tarmac and the impact of increasing areas of hard surfacing associated with new road building and asked that the county council look at ways to maximise the green area in these projects. 
5. REPORTS OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS

Sarah Rouse had given apologies but provided a written report which was read out by the chairman. She provided an update on news from the district council and her work in the parish, focussing in particular on the call for new development sites from 2030 and on customer services being taken back in-house by MHDC. The full text of her report is contained in the appendix to these minutes.
6.  REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
 Parish Council Chairman John Sharp gave a full report on the activities of the parish council over the past year, focussing in particular on the new housing developments in the parish and the new residents this will bring – noting the welcome addition of play areas with the Kiln Lane and Elmhurst Farm developments and also the welcome leaflet with lots of useful local information produced by the parish council which is now available. He drew attention to ongoing work on the Neighbourhood Development Plan and thanked the NDP group, in particular Peter King, for all the work he has done on the project. He also drew attention to the ongoing issue of speeding in the parish and thanked the volunteers who have put themselves forward to take part in the Community Speed Watch scheme the parish hopes to take part in. He also drew particular attention to ongoing efforts to improve road safety generally throughout the two parishes – including plans to improve visibility at key junctions and efforts to tackle the problems related to parking in Leigh Sinton. He finished by thanking everyone who gives their time to benefit the local community, including our parish paths warden, District, County and Parish Councillors and everyone who contributes to the many and varied clubs and organisations run in and for the benefit of local residents.
The full text of Mr Sharp’s report is shown in the appendix to these minutes.

A number of the items raised were then discussed. The increase in traffic coming from the new housing development at Kiln Lane onto the main road through Bransford was highlighted, with Mr Seymour noting the parish council had raised this issue, plus the lack of parking for residents of the new houses with MHDC.

An increase in dog fouling on Suckley Road was discussed and Mr Sharp agreed the parish council would refer the problem to the enforcement officer and request more signage. 

Chairman of the planning committee Stephen Seymour gave a summary of the planning matters in the parish over the year.  He noted that the parish council does not agree with the way the SWDP favours large sites for development, the parish council preferring small scale organic development. New developments are generally also not as sustainable or ecologically friendly as they could be, with limited use of solar power and rainwater collection etc.
7.  2016/17 AUDITED STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS - These were circulated for information.
8.  REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL FOOTPATH WARDEN
The chairman introduced new PPW Garry Sutton and thanked Phil Saunders for all the work he had done in the role over the years.
9.
NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN GROUP 
Peter King gave an update on the neighbourhood development plan. He has submitted a draft to the MHDC officer who is supporting local councils in developing their plans and made amendments based on feedback. After further work it will go out for public consultation.
10.  REPORTS FROM PARISH ORGANISATIONS 
Leigh & Bransford Royal British Legion 

Shirley Tasker had given apologies but provided a report which was read out by Mr Porter. Shirley reported that the group had enjoyed some very enjoyable meetings and in particular thanked the staff of The Bear and Ragged Staff for making the venue for monthly meetings and for a number of lovely meals and afternoon teas. The group had enjoyed an outing to Weston-Super-Mare, despite it being held on the hottest day of the year and had again been to the panto at Malvern Theatre. She paid tribute to the dedication of the committee, particularly social secretary Mary Gale for the hard work she has put into organising events. The group would like to recruit more new members and she noted armed service is not a requisite.
CAB Liaison 
Lillian Somervaille (Community Liaison Volunteer for Leigh and Bransford) had given apologies but supplied a full report on CAB activities in the local area over the previous year. The full text of her report is contained in the appendix to these minutes
On behalf of the parish council Mr Sharp thanked the CAB for the increasingly vital role they play in supporting local residents.

Leigh & Bransford W.I 
Angela Dancer, President of Leigh & Bransford WI reported on a full and varied programme over the course of the year. She noted that membership now stands at 28 and she hopes that some of the residents from the new developments in the parish will consider joining. 

Her full report is contained in the appendix to this meeting.
Leigh & Bransford Badgers
Simon Secretan gave an overview of news from the Badgers over the year. He noted that the Badgers are the largest volunteer run grass roots organisation in Worcestershire and thanked the many volunteers who give their time. The club caters for players between the ages of 4 and 16 and games are currently played at 5 locations. The club hopes to get all the teams playing at one venue and is seeking an eight to ten acre site in Leigh & Bransford to build something that will be an asset to the community. He introduced John Williams, a planning consultant working with a local landowner to put forward a proposal that will be acceptable to the local community and be an asset to the parish.  It is hoped that a collaborative development will be possible, that the local community and parish council has had a chance to influence and he expressed the hope of working with the NDP group and parish council over the coming months.
1st Leigh Guides and Brownies
Valda Cane reported on another busy year for the local guides and brownies. Activities have included: a fundraising party in the park; a trip to see Beauty and The Beast; a sleepover at the scout hut; a visit to the Big Gig; a Halloween party, camp at Warren Oak and taking part in the Remembrance Day parade. There have also been plenty of trips to the brook and lots of fun. She thanked all the leaders, particularly Wendy for stepping back up, and the parish council for providing funds to buy Ipads. She closed by noting the group is seeking three new Brownie leaders and asked anyone interested to get in touch.
Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall 
Hall Chairman Jon Gamble provided a full report on another successful year for the Memorial 
Hall, consolidating on the previous year’s increase in hires and income and success in 
obtaining grant funding. Further improvements have been made to the hall or are planned, 
including reclaiming the original cloakroom area previously used by the play group and the 
installation of a new, more efficient heating system, new entrance doors and general updating 
of the decoration.
He drew particular attention to the relaunch of the 200 Club as Friends of Leigh and 
Bransford Memorial Hall, with plans to generate additional income and increased interest, 
together with further opportunities to win prizes. He noted that the hall is doing well and is 
financially sound and as a result there are no plans to increase hall hire costs over the coming 
year.  The website and online booking and payment system is proving popular with users and 
he confirmed that regular bookers will continue to enjoy a 40% discount on hire fees. 
He concluded by thanking the small team of trustees who give so much time and effort to all aspects of running the hall. He paid particular tribute to the enormous contribution over many years of the late Paul Etheridge, a tireless champion of the hall who has worked hard over many years to ensure that the hall has continued to thrive as a valuable community resource.  
The full text of Jon’s report is contained in the appendix to these minutes.
The Fold

Will Tooby reported a positive year for The Fold with a number of new initiatives in place and increased trade in the cafe. The new strapline ‘Growing the Change’ encompasses the Fold’s position as an agent of positive change.
The nature trail is proving popular, and a nature survey undertaken by a volunteer ecologist has underpinned work to improve wildlife habitats. Bookings have increased, with a number of weekly classes including yoga, tai chi, singing and dance, and the therapy centre and studios are thriving.

Markets are held on the 4th Sunday of the month and have proved very successful and a box scheme featuring vegetables grown on the farm will be starting in June. 
A wind turbine project built by volunteers is almost complete and will feature at the Malvern spring garden show, and the community housing project has gained planning permission.

The Fold continues to look for ways to move forward in a sustainable way and is looking for additional volunteers who would like to be involved.
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was closed with an invitation to stay for refreshments in The Fold Café.
Signed
..........................................

Dated
..........................................
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